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                               February 5, 2024, at 7:00 PM 

 

 

The Spring Grove Borough Council met for a committee meeting on February 5, 2024. President 

Kevin March called the meeting to order at 7:01 PM. 

 

BOROUGH COUNCIL PRESENT:           ALSO PRESENT: 

Kevin March                                                   Beverly Hilt, Mayor 

Phillip Klocek                                                 Scott Miller, Operations Manager  

Tyler White                                                 Nicolle Ruth, Business Manager  

Darrell Ledford                                               Danielle Robison, Administrative Assistant 

Peter Lombardi, Via Phone                             Colin Fox, ARRO Engineer                                 

Robert Whyland      

Kristina Ruby, Via Phone 

 

Visitors 

Brent Auchey, Friendship Hose Fire Co 

Garrett Strouse, Friendship Hose Fire Co 

Paige Gembe 

Zona Smith 

 

Public Comment  

No Comment  

 

Meeting Items 

1. Council discussed the DE Wildasin quote in regard to 56 N. Main Street. Staff will be 

reaching out to Dash Mechanical for a second quote.  

2. Council discussed the Fire Company meeting held last week with Floyd Wise.  

3. Council discussed donating additional funds to Friendship Hose Fire Co. 
4. Council discussed the Façade Program for 2024. 

5. Staff updated council on park restrooms and pavilion rental fees. 

6. Staff updated council on grants to help fund Comprehensive plan. 

1) York Open Space Grant 

2) Municipal Assistance Program-DCED 

7. Council discussed the upcoming Baseball Association meeting on February 27, 2024. 

8. Staff updated council on rental registrations. 

9. Staff updated council on Mechanical Device Tax letters.  

10. Council discussed pickleball courts at the Comminuty Park.  

11. Council discussed the tree at 31 N. Walnut Street. 



12. Council discussed Amish buggy traffic in town.  

13. Council discussed updates in regard to Diversified. 

14. Council discussed the 904 grant.  

 

 

Adjournment 

Philip Klocek made a motion to adjourn. Darrell Ledford seconded the motion. The motion 

passed; the meeting was adjourned at 7:58 PM. The next Committee Meeting is scheduled for 

March 4, 2024, at 7:00 P.M. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Danielle Robison, Administrative Assistant 

 


